
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Principal: Joe Foti             May 15, 2018 

Vice-Principal: Anthony Hu 

Vice-Principal: Sofia Papadatos                                          

Thornlea SS 



2  

INSIDE THIS ISSUE 
 
 
MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCI PA L    3  
 
MA N D ATORY LOCKER CLEANOUT  4 
 
ATTENT ION:  AL L  GRA DUAT ES    5  
 
GUI DA NCE NEWS       6-8  
 
THO RNLEA LUMINARIE S      9  
 
MS.  LE R M A N’S  ART CLASS     10-13 
 
THO RNLEA ANNUAL WE L LN E S S FU N FAIR 14-15 
 
AEBS          16 
 
FOR FAMIL I E S        17-19
  
CALENDAR O F EV E NT S      20 
        
 
 
 



3  

MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 
 
Dear Families and Community Members: 
 
The nice weather is finally here and the ice and snow are gone. Here at Thornlea we 
had a very successful Prom for our graduating students. For the last two weeks our 
grade twelve students have been writing AP exams and we wish them the best of luck.  
If you have come by the school, you will have noticed the lovely banners commemorat-
ing Thornlea’s 50th anniversary. The celebration takes place on Saturday June 2nd and 
runs from 1:00 p.m. To 10:00 in the evening. The school has been given a number of 
lovely photographs dating back to the schools opening, they are now on display in the 
main hallway.  There will be decade rooms set up in the school, live music in the cafe-
teria, art displays and theatre 219 will have a video display of drama shows from the 
past twenty-five years. The evening will end with fireworks. All Thornlea students and 
alumni are welcome. Tickets can be purchased at the door on the day for $35. We 
hope to see you here on June 2nd. 
 
In the world of sport our Girl’s Rugby team is undefeated so far this year. Congratula-
tions to the players and Ms. Bendavid on a great start to the season. Our last School 
Council meeting for the year will take place in the library on May 22nd starting at 7:15 
p.m. All are welcome. 
 
Our grade twelve students are looking forward to graduation and checking their emails 
on a daily basis. We would like to acknowledge one student in particular. Congratula-
tions to Sharon Kim who has been accepted into the prestigious fashion program at 
Parson’s University in New York City. Parson’s is regarded as one of the top three Uni-
versities in the world for Fashion. We would also like to acknowledge Reannah Ennis 
who was awarded a scholarship by the Alliance of Black Educators. Congratulations 
Reannah we are very proud of your accomplishment. 
  
For those students returning to Thornlea in the fall the guidance department will be re-
viewing course changes and classes for the 2018/2019 school year. Many students will 
be called down in the weeks ahead to go over next year’s classes.  If you have any 
questions about your child’s timetable, please contact Mr. Alkins in guidance. 
 

 

Warmest regards, 
 
Joe Foti 
Principal 
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    MANDATORY LOCKER  
                     CLEAN OUT DAY 

 
 

ALL STUDENTS MUST REMOVE THEIR LOCKS  
FROM THEIR LOCKERS  

AND PLACE IN THE BIN PROVIDED.  
We will have garbage cans around the school  

for any waste.  
 

ALL TEXTBOOKS and personal belongings are to be re-
moved from lockers and students must  

RETURN TEXTBOOKS  
to subject teachers.   

Anything left in lockers will be donated.                   
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Salutations from the Guidance Department! 
  
Our team has been busy with providing our students with information about the University and 
the College Application process, scholarship and community involvement hours and SHSM 
requirements outstanding for our grade 12’s. 
  
The Guidance Team this year consists of Ms. Lovleen Rai (ESL Counselor/Literacy Lead), 
Ms. Viviane Estafanos (French Immersion Counselor/AP Co-oridnator, F.I. Teacher), Ms. Julie 
Scott (Student Success), Ms. Maria Merecoulias (Student Success for ESL students). 
Mr. Nizam Alkins, Head of Guidance (Counselor) and Ms. Gail Burdett (Guidance Secretary). 
  
We also would like to announce the process for making guidance appointments. First, please 
see Mrs. Burdett, our Guidance Secretary.  If any student would like to make an appointment 
with their “area” identified counselor (French Immersion, ESL, Other), they should come to the 
Guidance Office before school starts (8:30 to 8:45), during their lunch (11:30 to 12:30), or after 
school (3:00 to 3:30) to make their appointment. 
  
Important Notice for all grade 12’s that have applied through OUAC for university! 
Your mid-term grades from semester two have been processed by OUAC and sent to 
the Universities to which you have applied.  Please log on to your online application in 
order to review your academic information.  This verification is especially important if 
OUAC does not have a valid email address on file, or you are not able to receive emails 
from OUAC/your Universities because of a junk-mail setting with you inbox.  If you see 
an error in your OUAC file, it is very important that you contact your Guidance Coun-
selor as soon as possible to have it corrected. 
 
Important Notice for all grade 12’s that have applied through OCAS for college! 
Your mid-term grades from semester two have been processed by OCAS and sent to the 
Colleges to which you have applied.  Please log on to your online application in order to 
review your academic information.  This verification is especially important if OCAS 
does not have a valid email address on file, or you are not able to receive emails from 
OCAS/your Colleges because of a junk-mail setting with you inbox.  If you see an error 
in your OCAS file, it is very important that you contact your Guidance Counselor as 
soon as possible to have it corrected. 
 
 
University Applicants - We highly recommend you accept your offer before the deadline of 
June 1st.  You should be contacted by May 29th if you have been accepted into your program.  
The next OUAC transmission will be on July 5th.  
The next OCAS transmission will be on July 6th. 
 
Graduating students who plan to attend college or university in September should continue to 
check their OCAS and OUAC accounts and their email on a regular basis.  College bound 
students should have received a response from the colleges that they applied to and can ex-
pect to receive communication about payment of fees, with mid-June being the earliest that 
colleges can require payment of tuition fees. University bound students should expect a re-
sponse from the universities that they have applied to by May 29th.  
University bound students should verify the deadline for payment to secure a space in resi-
dence (usually June 1st). 
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A reminder that all offers are CONDITIONAL upon the receipt of final grades in July – stu-
dents should continue to work hard to ensure the required final average. 
 
College and University Spring Open Houses are a popular way for prospective students to visit 
various Post-Secondary Institutions and evaluate them prior to applying and/or choosing.  It is 
never too early to begin the search.  The Guidance Department encourages all students, espe-
cially in grades 11 and 12 to attend the open house program of any potential future University/
College.  Please visit the University/College website to confirm Open House schedules during 
March Break.  Spaces can be limited. 
  
For Scholarship information, please make an appointment to see Ms. Rai in the Guidance of-
fice. 
We also have a handout in the Guidance office. 
  
Three great websites to find out more information on scholarships are: 
  
http://www.studentawards.com/ 
  
www.electronicinfo.ca/scholarships 
  
www.scholarshipscanada.com 

We would also like to remind our learning community that there is a new process in place for 
Community Service Hours.  All students must complete 40 community hours to obtain their On-
tario Secondary School Diploma.  The Guidance department must approve your community 
service opportunity before you start your hours.  Please see your counselor for approval.  Your 
service must be for a Not-For-Profit organization/event. 
  
We also would like to announce to all our grade 9 students.  Grade 9 students that complete 
their 40 community service hours in their grade 9 year (by June 29), will receive a special cer-
tificate of completion.  
For more information on volunteer opportunities, please come down to the Guidance Office 
and pick up a Community Service Hours form and please take a look at our “Volunteer Bulle-
tin Board” for current opportunities to fulfill this Ministry of Education requirement. 
  
Finally, a reminder to all grade 12 students; that they should hand in their community 
service hours as soon as possible.  It is highly recommended that this be completed be-
fore June 1st, this is the deadline to accept your University Offer. 
 
 
Commencement for the Class of 2018 (50th Anniversary Graduation Night) 
 
Thornlea’s Class of 2018 is getting ready to graduate.  Please attend our 50th graduation cere-
mony on June 29th, 2018 to celebrate your graduate’s achievement!   
Each year the graduating class of Thornlea Secondary School selects a graduating student to 
give the Valedictorian address at the Graduation ceremony. The students’ choice of Valedic-
torian should be someone who can be counted upon to skillfully articulate to parents and stu-
dents a “snapshot” of your years at Thornlea. The Valedictorian should be someone who ex-
emplifies the character traits of responsibility, respect, honesty, empathy, fairness, initiative, 
courage, integrity, perseverance and optimism; who has demonstrated commitment to student 
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life through active involvement in a variety of school activities and has contributed in a positive 
way to Thornlea.  Art Murch was the first principal of Thornlea.  When he retired in 1976, the 
staff set up a trust in his name.  From the trust, The Art Murch Award, a monetary award is 
given annually to the graduating student who has a high academic standing, is very active in 
school life, and is highly regarded by his/her peers and teachers.  The recipient should best 
exemplify the motto “Think and Be Thought Of”.  The winner is revealed at commencement. 
Valedictorian Candidates and Art Murch Candidates are nominated by their peers on a 
form available in the Guidance office now.  Voting will take place on Wenesday, May 16, 2018 
during homeroom.  If you do not have a homeroom, voting will then take place during your 
lunch in the Guidance office on Wednesday, May 16, the same day.  Graduating Students 
must show their Thornlea student card to receive a ballot and/or confirm on the poten-
tial grad master list. 
 
Nominations for Valedicatorian and Art Murch are due this Friday May 11th. 
 
 
Summer School Registration Information 
Registration opened on Tuesday April 3rd – register on-line in your career cruising ac-
count, get your sheet signed by a parent/guardian and hand it in to your guidance coun-
selor asap. 
 
For summer school details: 
 
Copy and paste this link: 
http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/ConEd/Pages/Secondary-School-Summer.aspx 
 
For summer school e-learning (on line) details: Registration opens Monday April 30th  
Copy and paste this link: 
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/e-learning/programs/Pages/Summer%20School%20e-
Learning.aspx 
 
Also, if you are a current grade 10, 11 or 12 student and would like to apply for the 1-credit 
summer school Co-op session, please come to the Guidance Office for an application. Dead-
line is Monday June 1st. Or go to    bit.ly/SummerCoop2018 to register on line. 
 
Attention all ESL students, if you are interested in taking ESLB, ESLC, ESLD, ELSE for 
CREDIT this summer with the YRDSB. Please register in your career cruising account. 
 
Attention all grade 9 French Immersion students – there will be a summer course in grade 
10 academic history for French Immersion students offered – coded CHC2DF. Go on career 
cruising to register on line – started April 3rd. 
 
Remember if you have any questions/concerns do not hesitate – just ask a member of our 
team. J  
 
Mr. Nizam Alkins, OCT, B.B.A-Schulich 
Head of Guidance and Career Education 
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Alliance of Educators for  
Black Students 

(AEBS) 
 

Each year, Alliance of Educators for Black Stu-
dents (AEBS) recognizes the outstanding achieve-
ments and contributions of African/Caribbean stu-
dents in the York Region District School Board.  This 
year, Allison Upshaw is being recognized for her hard 
work and dedication in our school community in the 
area of Academics. 
 

Congratulations Allison!! 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 
   
  May 10‐18       France/Nice Trip 
  May 17        AP History Exams 
  May 21        Victoria Day (No School Today) 
  May 22        School Council Meeting 7:15pm 
  May 24        Thornlea Annual Wellness Fun Fair 
  May 29‐Jun 1      Alumni Theatre Show 
  June 2        Thornlea SS 50th Anniversary 
  June 5        Last day for field trips 
  June 6        Athletic Banquet 
  June 7        Provincial Elections in GYM 
  June 7        Thornstock 
  June 8        Thornstock Rain Date 
  June 11‐13       Gr. 9 Math EQAO 
  June 14        MANDATORY LOCKER CLEANOUT PERIOD 4 
  June 20‐26       EXAMS 
  June 27        Exam Review Day 
  June 28        Graduation @ Paradise Banquet Hall 
  June 28‐29       PA Day 
 
 

 
FINAL REPORT CARDS MAILED HOME MID‐JULY 

 
 
                 


